





The wall to the right of the photo will come down next week giving even more space. We thank the Lord so much for this wonderful ministry in Wales.

Wall comes down in Poppins, Blaenau Ffestiniog, North Wales

By Extending the shop into the store room it has doubled the capacity to up to 30 people. The work has grown so much, that space for only 16 people was just not enough for the weekly Monday night prayer meetings or Bible studies. Now the local hotel has invited them to show simple talks on 'Who is God' 'Who is Jesus' etc, in their pub regularly and they are bringing people to Christ. The work in Poppins has proved so successful that more villages are following in their footsteps. 'The Nest' opened only last week in a neighbouring village and the idea has already spread to the USA where a new similar shop will open soon.

Suzanne's work in the UK

Suzanne is having a lot of success in the Teaching and Healing weekends and ran a wonderful weekend in Spain recently. The next weekend is planned for the 6th to 8th of July at Standlake Ranch. Do phone her on 01865 300099 to book your place on one of the weekends or email her on suzannesministries@gmail.com. She is also speaking in churches once or twice a month, 1st July, Oxford Bible Church at 11am. 21 July, Woman Aglow breakfast, London. She also speaks on radio three times every Sunday as well as during the week. She is also in close contact with the work in different countries via email or phone. She also welcomes people regularly to the Prayer Tabernacle where the Holy Spirit continues to come down on those who visit. She also prays for the sick on a daily basis, and is writing a new book. Thank you, everyone, for being a partner in this exciting work of the Lord. Please pray that Suzanne will always hear God accurately and obey Him in every way on all occasions.

Data Protection

Suzanne's Ministries has always been compliant with the new data protection regulations in the UK (GDPR). No other records, except what the person has supplied are kept by Suzanne's Ministry. It is possible at any time to withdraw from receiving newsletters and personal data to be removed.

Step Out In Faith NZ news

Our God has Done More Than We Could Ever Hope For!

We were hoping that by the end of the year more prisons in Kenya would be opened to us to begin our Bible School. However, after only a six month trial of our Bible School in the Narok prison with 800 prisoners, we have been given the permission to start our Bible Schools in four more prisons in Kenya - at Kapenguria, Kitale, Eldoret and Nyeri. This is such wonderful news for us and also for the prisoners so we are expecting around 2000 prisoners to register for our one year school.

Even while we were rejoicing at this, God also opened to us a further five prisons in Uganda for us to begin teaching our Bible School. The expectation is that a further 2000 prisoners in Uganda will also register for our Bible School.

As I pondered God's words in Ephesians Chap 3 Verse 20, "Now to Him who is able to do exceeding abundantly beyond all that we ask or think, according to the power that works within us." The reality of this verse being applied to the prisons opening to us, caused me to be in awe and wonder at God's mighty power. He is an abundant God and all the praise and Glory go to Him.

In the orphan work we have been busy with the plastering of all the school buildings to bring them up to the new requirements of the Education Department, and also the finishing of the new dormitory we have been building at Hoima. All the orphans that have been sponsored received their 2nd terms books and pens and school fees were paid for them.

The tailoring Department at Hoima Vocational school are busy making next year's school uniforms for the children. So thank you to all the sponsors of the children for enabling so many orphans to have schooling.

May the Lord Bless You for standing with us in the Bible School work and all those who stand with us in caring for the orphans and widows side of the work. Please pray for the ministry, we really do value your prayers, especially as we start the new work in the prisons with all its challenges, and also for the ongoing work of our schools. Many Blessings, Joy Johnson